
 

                                                                        

In-custody death of Detention Center resident 
2024-004877 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Thursday, April 25, 2024 

NORTH CHARLESTON, S.C. – Deputies with the Charleston County Sheriff’s Office responded 
to the Sheriff Al Cannon Detention Center shortly after 10 p.m. on Tuesday, April 23, 2024, for 
reports of an apparent suicide at the Detention Center. 

Detention Center personnel quickly began life saving measures, with EMS taking over once 
they arrived on scene. EMS was able to regain a pulse. The resident was then transported to 
MUSC for treatment. 

At approximately 7 p.m. on Wednesday, April 24, 2024, the resident died. 

The Charleston County Coroner’s Office will provide identity information when appropriate. 

Sheriff Kristin Graziano has asked the South Carolina Law Enforcement Division to investigate. 
Additionally, the Office of Professional Standards at the Charleston County Sheriff’s Office is 
conducting an internal review. CCSO detectives are also investigating. 


